Report on the Ward Forum Meeting

Held at Tigh na Sqire on 29th October 2012

On Monday 29th October 2012 I represented Sleat Community Council at the Eilean a Cheo Ward  Forum.  It was the first held under the new format in which regular meetings will be held in public. It was led by Eilean a Cheo Highland Regional councillors and with the Chairmen of the Ward Community Councils (or their representatives) together with invited representatives of public authorities such as the Police taking part.

Liz Cowie will be issuing full minutes of the meeting so the following is a brief resume of what was discussed.

1   Cllr Drew Miller gave an overview of the new format for Ward Forum meetings –  it is a discussion meeting not intended as a decision making process being merely informative.  The new format has been set up to help local communities to have a say in what is happening in their area.   Members of the public do not participate although the Forum is followed by a public question and answer session.

2   Cllr Miller went on to give an overview of the new Community Safety, Public Engagement and Equalities Committee. He and Cllr Hamish Fraser felt that the Eilean a Cheo Ward will be well represented on the new committee and Cllr Miller will circulate the representatives names to the chairmen of the Community Councils.

3   The main topic of the meeting on the 29th October was Community Safety and how this will be affected by the new National Single Police Service and the new National Single Fire and Rescue Service; both of which come into force on the 1st April 2013.  Chief Superintendent Julian Innes gave a presentation on the Police Service and the Chief Regional Officer gave a presentation on the Fire Service.  As you would expect both of these officers gave positive presentations about the new National Services as they have both been tasked with making the new arrangements work in the Highland Region.  Both presentations were short on detail – the new Services are still very much a “work in progress” but both were at pains to reassure the meeting that the Services provided for Skye are expected to be at least as effective as the current arrangements.

The next Ward Forum meeting will be on the 4th March 2013

